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It has recently come to my attention that a developer who sought to apply for a grant under Section 40209 
of the "Advanced Energy Manufacturing and Grant Recycling Program" in the Infrastructure Investment 
and Jobs Act was not eligible because it planned to use coal as the primary feedstock of the project. The 
purpose of this letter is to request you to provide the specific statutory reference that excludes coal as 
the primary feedstock or which allows the Department of Energy (DOE) to deny a grant application 
based on the use of coal in this manner and for this purpose. 

Following enactment of the Act, the Department ofEnergy's Office of Manufacturing and Supply Chains 
published an Area of Interest (AOI) notification. AOI 2b states: "Establish new, or re-equip or expand, 
an existing manufacturing or recycling facility that produces materials that result in substantially lower 
carbon intensity compared to an appropriate industry benchmark and are not derived from a primary 
feedstock of palm fatty acid distillates or fossil fuels including coal, natural gas, and petroleum." There 
is no language in the statute, however, that supports the above-quoted language in AOI 2b to exclude 
these types of feedstocks. In fact, the bill's language includes no such exclusion and was specifically 
intended to direct funding to the very type of projects as proposed by my constituent. 

The authorities granted to the Secretary are specific in nature and the language is unambiguous as to the 
DOE's authority. The first authority, found under (a)(6)(A)(ii) says that a "Qualifying Advanced Energy 
Project" means a project that-11re-equips, expands, or establishes a manufacturing or recycling facility 
for the production or recycling, as applicable, of advanced energy property; (ii) re-equips an industrial 
or manufacturing facility with equipment designed to reduce the greenhouse gas emissions of that facility 
substantially below the greenhouse gas emissions under current best practices, as determined by the 
Secretary, through the installation of- (I) low- or zero-carbon process heat systems; (II) carbon capture, 
transport, utilization, and storage systems; (III) technology relating to energy efficiency and reduction in 
waste from industrial processes; or (IV) any other industrial technology that significantly reduces 
greenhouse gas emissions, as determined by the Secretary." 
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